
 

Upgrade Traffic Signal Junction and Pedestrian Crossings at the junction of New 
London Road (B1007), Writtle Road, and Elm Road, Chelmsford 

Widening of Traffic Signals and Pedestrian Line of Crossing on Elm Road, 
Chelmsford 

 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that under Sections 23 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 
1984, the Essex County Council proposes the following, in the City of Chelmsford: 
 
1. To Refurbish the four sets of Traffic Signals and Pedestrian Crossings located at 
the junction of the New London Road (B1007), Writtle Road, and Elm Road, 
Chelmsford 
 

The traffic signals and existing controlled crossing equipment used at this junction are to be 
upgraded to Extra Low Voltage (ELV) technology as part of the refurbishment of traffic signal 
technology across Essex. The traffic signal poles will be fitted with near-sided pedestrian 
signals (not far sided signals). The crossings will remain in the same location, but the Elm 
Road pedestrian line of crossing will be widened by approximately 1.2 metres (see below) 
 

2. To widen the Traffic Signal set and Pedestrian Crossing on Elm Road at its junction 
with New London Road (B1007), Chelmsford. 
 

The equipment and pedestrian crossing path between studs will be increased in width from 
2.6 metres to 3.8 metres (an increase of 1.2 metres) to ensure that the new installation is to 
current standards. The proposed crossing centre line will be approximately 0.6 metres west 
of its current position. The double yellow lines are to be repositioned and reinstated either 
side of the crossing.  
 
Further details: (1) The effect of the current parking restrictions (yellow lines) will remain in 
force by virtue of the crossing points and existing Traffic Orders. (2) The distance between 
the studs and stop lines at the pedestrian crossings will remain the same except for Elm 
Road as stated above. (3) No zigzags installed, as they are not required at a junction. (4) All 
the above measurements are approximate.  (5) All associated documents for the proposals 
are available on the Essex Highways website: www.essexhighways.org/traffic-regulation-
orders If you need to view a hard copy of these documents please call 07786 125874 to 
arrange a suitable time to inspect the documents quoting the below reference number. 
 
Representations: Anyone who wishes to make any representations regarding the 
proposals should send them via e-mail to TrafficRegulation.Order@essexhighways.org ; if 
you are unable to email you may post them to TRO Comments, Network Assurance, Seax 
House, 2nd Floor, Victoria Road South, Chelmsford, CM1 1QH, quoting reference 
TRAF/7945 by  30 September 2022 
  
Dated:  8 September 2022 
 

County Hall        Essex County Council 
Chelmsford        Network Assurance 
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